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                                   Senator Jeff Stone
28th Senate District




What is the origin of the proposal?  

This measure originated from conversations that Senator Stone had with numerous pharmacists throughout California.
What is the background of this proposal? 

Pharmacists in the State of California, unless they meet the criteria established for exemption as executive or administrative employees, are classified by the Business and Professions Code as non-exempt employees.

Back in 2000, Senate Bill 651 removed pharmacists from the list of occupations deemed to be “professionals” for the purposes of the California Labor Code. The law was further changed by adding Section 4009 to the Business & Professions Code to read: “The board may not adopt or amend any rule or regulation that thereby would conflict with section 1186 of the Labor Code.” 

What deficiency in current law does this bill seek to remedy? 

California’s Labor Code is in need of change.  Specifically, Section 1186 needs to be updated to indicate that pharmacists participating in post-graduate training programs (e.g. residency, fellowship, advanced practice licensure training, etc.) in a field related to the practice of pharmacy or pharmacy research, or are providing pharmacist clinical services and are not predominately employed for prescription or institutional order dispensing or compounding, have “Exempt Status”, i.e. are exempt from coverage under any provision of the orders of the Industrial Welfare Commission (IWC).  

What specifically will this bill do?  

SB 1404 recognizes clinical pharmacists as professional members of the healthcare team by releasing them from fiscal restraints of non-exempt status so that they can provide patient care services as defined in the California Business and Professions Code Sections 4052.1 and 4052.2 and as healthcare providers authorized to provide essential services to ensure safe effective use of medications. 
Also clarifies that pharmacists in post graduate education training and research programs are exempt from the provisions of the orders of the Industrial Welfare Commission. 
Which code sections does this bill affect?

Amends Section 1186 of the Labor Code, relating to employment.
Who are the proponents of this legislation? 

Pharmacists across the state.
